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July 18th, 2024 Town Board Minutes 

 A special meeting of the Greenfield Town Board was held July 18th, 2024 at 9:00 AM at 

the Greenfield Town Hall with the following members present: Kevin Veitch, Supervisor; Rick 

Capasso, Ty Stacey and MaryAnn Johnson Councilpersons. Also present was 2 residents. 

Absent was Mike Gyarmathy Councilperson. 

 On a motion by Stacey, C seconded by Capasso, C the Public Hearing for Applying for 

a $300,000.00 Grant with Rebuilding Together Saratoga County opened at 9:00 am.  

                                                                                                           Motion Carried 

The Town of Greenfield plans to apply for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds 

via NYS Homes and Community Renewal. The Town plans to request $300,000 to provide 15 

low-income homeowners with home repairs. Homeowners too be served must have a 

household income at or below 80% of the Area Median Income as established by HUD for 

Saratoga County. The Town will partner with Rebuilding Together Saratoga County to 

administer the owner-occupied rehabilitation program. Repairs may include replacing or 

repairing hot water heaters and furnaces, etc. 

Supervisor Veitch asked if there was any comments or questions about the Grant. No 

one had anything to comment or say. Supervisor Veitch closed the Public Hearing at 9:02 am. 

 

RESOLUTION #122-2024 APPLY FOR GRANT 

Motion: Johnson, C 

Seconded: Stacey, C 

  RESOLVED, that the Town Board hereby allows Rebuilding Together Saratoga County 

to apply for a $300,000 grant from NYS Homes & Community Renewal 

Vote: Ayes: Veitch, Johnson, Capasso, Stacey 

         Noes: None 

         Absent: Gyarmathy, C                                            Motion Carried 

On a motion by Stacey, C seconded by Capasso, C the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 

AM.                                                                                  Motion Carried 

                                                                     

                                                                                       Respectfully Submitted, 

 

                                                                     _____________________________ 

                                                                                        Karen Dowen, Town Clerk 

 

                                                                              

                                                                      

 

 

  


